
December 21st, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at 
the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were 
present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 6:38 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
resident’s present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a 
motion to accept the minutes. John Strope seconded the motion, Milt Robinson made it 
unanimous, and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was 
reviewed. John Strope made a motion to accept it as written, Chad Cooley seconded 
the motion and Milt Robinson made it unanimous. The treasurers report was approved 
as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Cleaned up materials left at Manchester Road. 
Installed a 40 ft. x 12” culvert pipe for Rod Ford and cleaned the ditch 
Spread 2B and roll South Hill Road 
Graded in more DSA to Newhart Hill 
Plowed and cindered throughout the month 
Full service on Cat Roller was complete 
Service Tire fixed a flat on the 19’ 
Replaced a plow lift cylinder on the 07’  
The 4-wheel drive quit working on the 07’ 
Ordered 2 new radios for the roller and the loader 
Replacement road signs arrived 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
Resolution 2020-5 was passed to transfer $21,000.00 into the Capitol Reserve Fund. 
 
Milt Robinson made a motion to approved the 2021 proposed budget. John Strope 
seconded it, Chad Cooley made it unanimous, and the motion passed. 
Resolution 2020-6 was signed, accepting the 2021 budget. 
 
Attorney Alan Shaw’s contract was signed making him our 2021 township solicitor. 
 
The agreement was signed regarding the pension plan. The pension plan will go into 
effect January 1st of 2021. 
 
Subdivision paperwork was reviewed and signed for Moyer and Ronald Brown. 
 
Kyle Snyder inquired about purchasing antiskid from the township or storage at the 
township building for his personal antiskid. The board found both scenarios to be 
unfeasible due to liability and insurance concerns. 
 



Milt made a motion to make a onetime donation to the LeRaysville Pike Fire Dept. in the 
amount of $500.00. Chad Cooley seconded this motion and John Strope made it 
unanimous. The motion passed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 7:50 p.m. 
                   

 
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 
 
 

_____________ Approved      


